
 
 

 

 

 

Actions of the People's Advocate Institution 

undertaken between 4 and 8 July 2022 

 

 

- ex officio proceeding and request addressed to the Caraş-Severin County Police Inspectorate, 
aiming at the possible violation of Art. 22 (the right to life and to physical and mental integrity) 
and Art. 49 (protection of children and young people) of the Romanian Constitution, taking into 
account the information published in the media, according to which: on July 5, 2022 there was a 
road accident in the area of Pojejena, Caras Severin County, with victims; a number of nine people 
(the first information shows that the people in question are from Ukraine) were injured, including 
four minors; a SMURD helicopter was requested for transport to the hospital; also, two ambulances 
and a special vehicle for rescue and extrication, intervened at the scene. 

 

- visit to the Regional Centre for Procedures and Accommodation for Asylum Seekers Galati, on 
July 7, 2022, aimed at ensuring the observance of rights of persons from Ukraine displaced on the 
territory of Romania, asylum seekers. 

  


